CAPITAL OUTLAY BUDGET UPDATE
February 6, 2012
A. 2010-2011 FISCAL YEAR: Previous to 2010-2011 the Chowan County Commission made an annual appropriation for capital outlay purposes. Beginning in 2010-2011 the annual allocation was replaced with proceeds from the Land Transfer Tax. The 2010-2011 school year was a transition year and no Land Transfer Tax revenues were yet available to fund capital outlay needs. In order to perform several key projects the Board of Education transferred $100,000 from the local current expense fund balance to the capital outlay budget. Later that year the County Commission designated lottery proceeds to fund nearly all of the identified needs. Since the transferred funds were not utilized they were combined with a small amount of carryover to create a balance of $134,574 at the end of the fiscal year.
B. 2011-2012 FISCAL YEAR: When the 2011-2012 local budget was developed $183,000 was budgeted for capital outlay needs. The amount was based on anticipated Land Transfer Tax revenue generated during the 2010-2011 fiscal year. The total amount actually received was $181,428.50. Once again the County Commission designated additional lottery proceeds to fund some of the identified projects. This released $81,000 of Land Transfer Tax revenue which may be budgeted for other projects or carried over to the next fiscal year. Part of the balance has been used to replace the z-turn mower with a finishing deck at Chowan Middle School and the remainder will be carried over to the 2012-2013 fiscal year.  
C. 2012-2013 FISCAL YEAR: 
a. Anticipated Fiscal Resources: Revenue collected from the Land Transfer Tax during the 2011-2012 fiscal year will be the basis for the 2012-2013 capital outlay budget. Collections for the first six months of the fiscal year are above projections and are more than collected at this same time last year. However, due to the uncertainty of the market it is too early to accurately forecast the total amount to be received. I will recommend we supplement the tax revenue with a portion of the carryover funds. We need to retain $75,000 to $100,000 to: (1) be able to respond to emergencies that may arise during the fiscal year; (2) protect the budget in the event of diminished Land Transfer Tax collections the following year; and (3) provide flexibility to begin summer projects in June prior to the beginning of the fiscal year in July. 
b. 2012-2013 Capital Outlay Needs: We are currently identifying and prioritizing needs for the next fiscal year for the Board’s consideration. As is generally the case, the needs will far outstrip the resources. I anticipate most of the projects will be located at John A. Holmes High School.
